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Working Document

on Other Motors (Lot 30) – Results from study and suggested way forward

- Agenda Point 13 –

This Working Document will be discussed with the Members of the Ecodesign Consultation Forum at the meeting of 5 May 2014 (agenda point 13).

Regulation 640/2009
 establishes Ecodesign requirements for electric motors with a rated output between 750 W and 375 kW. In March 2012, a preparatory study was launched to analyse motors outside the scope of Regulation 640/2009.

Since the publication of the Ecodesign requirements for electric motors, a series of developments have taken place worldwide. The international standard IEC 60034 has been updated and its scope has been enlarged, making it possible to classify motors according to the scale provided in the standard motors between 120 W and 1 MW. Additionally, other jurisdictions, in particular the US and China, have taken steps to address the energy efficiency of motors outside the 750 W - 375 kW range and it is expected that other economies will follow this trend in the near future. Finally, as the technology has evolved since the time of the original preparatory study, it is today possible to find on the market IE4 induction motors that do not need a converter to operate.

The preparatory study has identified a series of policy options that could reasonably lead to energy savings up to 30 TWh in 2030 by addressing motors outside the scope of the current Regulation. Therefore, the Commission services propose to organise a separate Consultation Forum on electric motors to discuss specific proposals for this product group.

� 	OJ L 191, 23.7.2009, p. 26.





